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Garfield City Council Meeting August 13, 2024

Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance

Call to Order: 6:00 PM

Roll Call- Roll called by Recorder-Treasurer Christal Allen

Council Member Smead-Present

Council Member Rambo-Present

Council Member Teeselink-Present

Council Member Kitterman-Present

Guests and Visitors

Gina Kingston, Laura Hamilton, Bobby Vaughn, Hannah Denief, and Whitney Goldthorpe all addressed
the council regarding a proposed pickle ball court to be constructed at the 2.84 Acres on Hwy 62 and
Ashmore Drive.

Nate Adair and Jamie Jarding spoke regarding the approval of the permit for their tiny house addition.

Minutes City Council Meetings July 2024

Council Member Kitterman moved to} approve the July 9, 2024, Public Forum minutes, July 9, 2024,
Council meeting minutes and July 18, 2024, Special Council Meeting minutes as presented.
Seconded by Council Member Rambo.

Council Member Smead-Yes, Council Member Rambo-Yes, Council Member Teeselink-Yes, Council
Member Kitterman-Yes.

All'in favor, motion carried.

Committee Reports

Planning Commission-July 25, 2024, Planning Commission meeting and Board of Zoning & Adjustment
meeting minutes were provided to the council.

Council Member Smead moved to approve the July 25, 2024, Planning Commission meeting and Board
of Zoning & Adjustment meeting minutes as presented.

Seconded by Council Member Teeselink.

Council Member Smead-Yes, Council Member Rambo-Yes, Council Member Teeselink-Yes, Council
Member Kitterman-Yes.

Allin favor, motion carried.

Water Department- June unaccounted for water loss 13.53 %. A water service line leak on Main St. was
repaired last week.

Mayor Blackburn reported he sent a letter to the Natural Resources Commission requesting a more
proactive role be taken in the State regarding unaccounted for water loss. He requested they purchase
equipment to place on meters that will monitor water usage and to loan it to small water districts.

Chris Gillis with Fenix addressed the council regarding the existing failed end points giving explanation
for why they are no longer functional.

After discussion, Council Member Kitterman moved to approve the purchase of new end points with the
cost of $13,845.00 to be taken from the %% Sales Tax fund

Seconded by Council Member Smead.
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Council Member Smead-Yes, Council Member Rambo-Yes, Council Member Teeselink-Yes, Council
Member Kitterman-Yes.
Allin favor, motion carried.

Water Rate Analysis-Mayor Blackburn reported submitting a request to Communities Unlimited to
update the last water rate analysis that was from 2021 to 2025. They have placed it on their schedule.

BWRPWA rate increase will go into effect 1/1/2025. The current rate of $3.20 per thousand is increasing
to $3.45 per thousand.

Water Tank Expansion Project- Mayor Blackburn reported that the engineer has sent the proposal to
Little Rock for their approval. Water Distribution Operator Duncan Artt is working with the engineers to
obtain a set of plans to construct a vault with a pressure reducing valve on Mountain Drive.

Code Enforcement- GES & Dorothy Ross Bldg. Phase 1 Analysis- Mayor Blackburn reported that the
report has not yet been received. The Rogers Public School Board has been put on notice that no
decision will be made by the council until the report has been received. The Dorothy Ross property was
recently deeded to the Rogers Public Schools.

ER Assist & FEMA-FEMA has expanded the window for filings claims until May 2025. Missed debris that
was picked up this week on Wild Honey will be reimbursable as well.

Building Permits- Building permit for new home construction on Dennis Mitchell Rd and potential new
home construction on the adjoining lot as well.

On July 25, 2024, Mayor Blackburn attended the Benton County Planning Board meeting. Written
opposition to the proposed Garfield Boat and Storage to be located outside the city limits but within the
Garfield Planning jurisdiction on Highway 62 was provided earlier in July.

Unfinished Business

Elect a city attorney- no responses were received from the request for qualifications mailed by Mayor
Blackburn. Mayor Blackburn will reach out to Ed McClure and will continue to search for a potential
candidate for city attorney.

The council discussed the possibility of holding a special meeting on August 20, 2024, in the event a
candidate(s) is located.

Settlement Statement- 2.84 Acres HWY 62 & Ashmore Drive- no input or further discussion from
council members.

New Business
Personnel Compensation- Council members approved a $1.00 per hour raise for a city worker at Mayor
Blackburn’s recommendation.
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Fall Tree Giveaway- Council members approved holding the Fall Tree Giveaway at Flying RF Feed Store.
300 trees will be provided for the event.

July 2024 Financials
Mayor Blackburn advised that the ICS account is not accruing interest as was anticipated. He requested
that the council consider closing the account and moving the funds to a CD.

After discussion, Council Member Kitterman moved to close the ICS account and move the funds toa
12-month CD.

Seconded by Council Member Smead.

Council Member Smead-Yes, Council Member Rambo-Yes, Council Member Teeselink-Yes, Council
Member Kitterman-Yes.

Allin favor, motion carried.

After discussion, Council Member Teeselink moved to accept July 2024 financials as presented.
Seconded by Council Member Rambo.

Council Member Smead-Yes, Council Member Rambo-Yes, Council Member Teeselink-Yes, Council
Member Kitterman-Yes.

Allin favor, motion carried.

Adjourn

Council Member Kitterman moved to adjourn.
Seconded by Council Member Teeselink.

Allin favor, motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:06PM
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Passed and approved this lo day ofip_kmlatr 2024,

Gary Blackburn Christal Allen

Approved, Mayor Gary Blackbur Attested, Recorder-Treasurer Christal Allen
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